
Mother Teresa Parent Council Meeting Minutes 
April 7th, 2025 

Meeting Called: 6:01pm 

In Attendance: Aura Street, Megan Getz, Sarah Franchetto, Sheri Gizen, Jay 

Pinnell, Jennifer Pinnell, Jodi Breitkreuz, Ariana Lecorps, Candy Roberts and 

Courtney Ritchie 

Additions & Approval of Agenda: Approved with additions to new business: 

teacher appreciation and old business: RJ’s fundraiser 

Approval of previous minutes: Approved 

Old Business: 

Munch-a-Lunch: Tomorrow is the next one. We are needing a new parent lead 

next year as the one working it now is moving schools. She will be missed!   

Neon Glow Dance Party: It was a hit! And we made $412.  

Grant Money: Jodi will try to schedule April 17, May 8 or 15 for a sound bath 

session at Nirvana and we will recap what we want to do with the rest of the 

money at the next meeting.  

Little Ceasars: Forms went out and we currently have 1 order. April 21st is the 

deadline for online orders.  

RJ’s Fundraiser: Jay will look into this for our June fundraiser.   

New Business: 

Fun Track: Sarah will check with the Kinsmen to see if their BBQ trailer is available 

for June 24. If so we can do a hotdog/hamburger BBQ this year. Jay will look into 

the free chips from Lays and Courtney is able to pick them up in Lethbridge if we 

need. Moved to next meeting.  

Teacher Appreciation: Will look into scheduling this for May 29th (World Catholic 

Education Day). Moved to next meeting.  

Parent Association Report:  

New school breaking ground early May, Registration is ongoing for entire school 

board, First Responders Academy is well on its way, 2026/2027 calendar has been 



approved, ELP is going to become legal daycares so they are approved for subsidy 

just a few more hoops to jump through first, Family Life opt in/out has had some 

confusion district wide, there is money set aside for parents to attend the yearly 2 

day convention, Bingo with a concession has been a decent fundraiser for some 

schools and Costco hot dog munch a lunches are a hit.  

Teacher Report: Nothing to report. 

Principal Report:  

Swimming Update: Hill pool is closed this season for repairs however 5 swimming 

dates have been confirmed for Strathcona (4) and Crestwood (1). Grades 3-5 will 

be going once and grade 6 will be going twice. Grades 1 & 2 will utilize the 

waterpark again as they require a 3:1 ration for adults at the swimming pools. 

Meeting Adjourned: 6:48pm 

Next Meeting: May 5th, 2025, at 6:00pm in Learning Commons.   


